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Innovative Educational Communities



                                      Nevada Joint Union High School District
Independent Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee, 
Regular Meeting Minutes

August 2nd, 2021
5:00 p.m.

Google Meets Meeting  & District Conference Room

1.  CALL TO ORDER  
 
Committee Chairperson Heino Nicolai called the meeting to order at 5:03pm 
2.  ROLL CALL  
 
  The following committee members were present: Irene Frazier, Heino Nicolai, Rob Katzenstein, Irene Frazier, Janet Blake, Julie Barnum and Eva Nau

Others present: Superintendent Brett W. McFadden, CBO Laura Flores, Director Jordan Kohler and Bond Coordinator Heather Quiggle.


3.  APPROVAL OF AGENDA  
 
Rob Katzenstein motioned, Eva Nau seconded, and the Committee approved the agenda 6-0. 


4.  PUBLIC COMMENT   
 
There was no public comment.
5.  CONSIDERATION OF MINUTES  
The minutes from the May 4th, 2021 meeting were reviewed by the Committee and Rob Katzenstein approved and Irene Fraiser seconded and the Committee approved the meeting minutes 6-0.
6.  DISCUSSION/ACTION ITEMS


6.1   Superintendent’s Welcome
We are facing new challenges with back to school policies due to the COVID Delta Variant.  There has been no clear guidance from Public Health.  We are continuing with a mask mandate for all staff and students.  Students that refuse to wear a mask will be offered to enroll at North Point Academy, independent study program.  The District has a new CBO, Kayla Wasley from Penn Valley Elementary District.  Laura Flores will retire in late August.  It was asked if our ADA has been effected.  The state is paying us off of our 2018-2019 school year ADA.  
We have hired PBK Architects to conduct our Facilities Master Plan.  This should be done every 5-10 years.  We expect PBK to be finished around May of 2022.  PBK will be conducting several stakeholder meetings.  The District has chosen to do this now to keep the District moving forward.  
CURRENT JOBS UPDATE BY JORDAN KOHLER:

Jordan presented a Facilities Update Slideshow.  Measure B fund balance as of June 30th, 2021 was $9,107,433.  The District did just receive the Grant money from OPSC.  We were funded $1.5 million for Nevada Union CTE/AG and $1,132,501 for Nevada Union culinary.  These amount have not been added to the Bond balance.
  6.3  The meeting was adjourned at 5:51 p.m.   A tour of Nevada Union projects was conducted after the meeting adjourned. 
_____________________________________________________________
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Heino Nicolai, Committee Chairperson


Brett W. McFadden, Superintendent / Committee Secretary

